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The National Junior Honor Society Wants to Thank YOU          

  

With the help of the entire HMTCA community, the National Junior Honor Society was able to collect over two 

hundred new toys to donate to the children of Marshall House, a local Hartford shelter.  Being able to give to 

neighbors made the donations more personal and significant to students and staff.  Members of the NJHS 

delivered the toys and reported that our gifts made the holiday a very special one for the children.  Thank you 

to each and every one who helped make this possible! 

 

How Can You Become a Member of NJHS? 

The National Junior Honor Society (NJHS) is a middle school level honor society.  Each year at the end of the 

second quarter, seventh and eighth grade students who have earned a 90% grade average (cumulative since 

sixth grade) and who have been at HMTCA during the previous school year, are invited to apply for 

membership.  An application is given directly to the student and one is sent to parents by mail.  The completed 

applications are then reviewed by a faculty council appointed by Principal Biggs.  Students are chosen as 

candidates for membership based on five criteria: scholarship, leadership, service, citizenship and character.  

This year’s members will be inducted in the HMTCA chapter of the NJHS at a formal ceremony on May 20, 

2014.  Jennifer Mancone and Ed Jardim are co-advisors for this prestigious organization.            

    

                                                              

GREETINGS FROM THE PRINCIPAL, 

I WISH THAT THE COMING YEAR IS A GLORIOUS ONE THAT 

REWARDS ALL OF OUR STUDENTS FUTURE ENDEAVORS 

WITH SUCCESS AND HAPPINESS! 

We are seeking your input and suggestions to help us become a 
better school!   
 
Please join me this Wednesday, January 15

th  
 7:30 ς 8:30 A.M. 

WHATΩS BREWING AT HMTCA?  COFFEE WITH THE PRINCIPAL  

Please complete the Parent School Climate Survey.  
Go to: www.hartfordparentsurvey.com 

HMTCA PARENTS ENTER ACCESS CODE:  6177   

http://www.hartfordparentsurvey.com/


Important Happenings at HMTCA   

 Hairspray Hits HMTCA 

 

The rehearsals for the Middle School musical, Hairspray Jr., have officially begun.  Due to the late release of the 

rights of the junior version, our students have the monumental task of mounting a full scale production in just 

about six weeks!  The exciting part is that we will be one of the first schools in the country to perform this moving 

and thought provoking show.   

We know that the directors, Beth Manke, one of our sixth grade reading teachers and Daphne Falconer, our 

Intervention Specialist, can handle the task. The music department will add their expertise and most importantly, 

our enthusiastic students will commit heart and soul to bring everyone a night of phenomenal entertainment. 

 

We will be looking for parent volunteers to help with things like costumes, make-up, selling concessions and 

tickets. Save the show dates of Thursday, February 20th and Friday, February 21st at 6:30 PM in the theatre and 

stay tuned for further information. 

           

        

GR8  ESCAPE TO TRINITY COLLEGE: PART 1 

On Wednesday, January 8, 2014, two hundred eighth graders and their teachers braved the frigid temperatures 

to spend the day at Trinity College.  Teachers prepared lessons that were conducted in the Albert C. Jacobs Life 

Science Center and McCook Hall.  Some students were in traditional classrooms, and were shocked to see an 

old fashioned chalkboard for the first time; others were in more modern settings.  Students engaged in their 

lessons and then discussed the nature of college life.  They had an opportunity to learn about their teachers’ 

college experiences and most classes discussed the multitude of changes to university life over the years.  

When it was time to switch classes, students had to navigate the campus to determine their destination.   

Trinity College treated the students to a very impressive lunch: all-you-can-eat pizza; hotdogs; hamburgers; 

chicken tenders; French fries; an unlimited supply of beverages; and scrumptious brownies and cookies. 

Our HMTCA staff has been bringing students to Trinity for a day of classes for more than ten years. For some of 

our students, it is the first time they have ever been on a college campus, let alone inside classrooms.  The kids 

were generally amazed that college life is “so cool.”  It is hard for a thirteen or fourteen year old to conceive of a 

life without mom or dad telling them when to wake up, eat, go to class, study, or go to bed.  It really gives our 

students a glimpse of what their future might look like, and we hope that it inspires them to one day go to 

college.  We will go back for the GR8 Escape to Trinity College: Part 2 on Friday, March 20, 2014.    

 

         

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Music Notes  

MUSIC ABOUNDS IN THE HOLIDAY SEASON 

Our music department and students were extraordinarily busy sharing their talents and bringing holiday joy to 

many different venues.  Kudos to all who performed and special thanks to our awesome staff: Kelly Pike, Tom 

Franklin, Eddie Hasspacher and Ed Jardim.  

On Thursday, December 12th select members of the HMTCA chorus performed at the Wadsworth Athenaeum’s 

Festival of Trees. They were most warmly received in Avery Court by visitors to the museum. 

                                     

Also on December 12th, the High School Chorus and Orchestra Concert was held, in the Trinity’s beautiful 

chapel.  

                

On Monday, December 16th it was the Middle School Chorus and Orchestra’s chance to shine.  The turnout was 

amazing; the theatre was packed.  Our students put on a spectacular show. 

 

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then, after snow forced a cancelation of the original date, the Middle School Band Concert was held on 

Wednesday, December 18th.  The Jazz Band was absolutely awesome and our very own Dr. Falconer 

performed a haunting solo rendition of Blue Moon accompanied by the students. Our Sixth Grade Band 

showed off their talents, and to finish off a great evening, the Seventh and Eighth Grade Concert Band 

performed magnificently. 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, on Friday, December 20th, the High School Chorus performed holiday selections and led a sing-a-long 

for the Board of Education’s holiday party.  

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTO News  

The next PTO meeting is Thursday, March 13, 2014 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

      

              

        

          

       

       

 

 

Upcoming Events  

       HMTCA INFORMATIONAL SESSION 

       Wednesday, January 22nd   6:00 – 8:00 PM 

       Cafeteria  Interested new students for 2014-2015   

200 seats available for 6th grade  

 

8th GRADE  EXAMS     INTERNET SAFETY PRESENTATION  

Monday, January 13th     Thursday, January 23rd    6:00 -8:00 PM 

       Cafeteria 

 

GOVERNANCE  MEETING    STUDENT/PARENT CMT CELEBRATION  

Monday, January 13th   5:30 PM      Friday, January 24th   8:30 -9:30 AM  

PD Room      Cafeteria  

 

8th GRADE EXAMS     COMPASS -  ñSHARE A SMILEò 

Tuesday, January 14th     Friday, January 24th   3:30 PM 

       Cafeteria  

       Service Learning Project 

 

WHATòS BREWING AT HMTCA?   EVENING PARENT CONFERENCES 

COFFEE WITH THE PRINCIPAL   Wednesday, January 29th  

Wednesday, January 15th   7:30-8:30 AM 

PD Room 

 

EARLY RELEASE      EARLY RELEASE 

Wednesday, January 15th   12:00 Dismissal  AFTERNOON PARENT CONFERENCES 

No COMPASS     Thursday, January 30th   12:00 Dismissal   

       Honor Roll Assemblies 

 

8th GRADE & HIGH SCHOOL EXAMS   DEADLINE FOR CHOICE APPLICATIONS  

Thursday, January 16th     Friday, January 31st  

 

8th GRADE & HIGH SCHOOL EXAMS  JUNIORS COLLEGE PLANNING NIGHT  

Friday, January 17th        Thursday, February 6th   6:30 -8:00 PM 

       Cafeteria 

 

MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. DAY   FOURTH MAGNET FAIR 

Monday, January 20th       Saturday, February 8th   9:00 AM – 12:00  

NO SCHOOL      Sports and Medical Sciences Academy 

       Hartford  

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Information / Student Resources  

ITôS ALL ABOUT CHOICE 

The deadline for Choice applications is approaching quickly. January 31st will be the last day submissions will 

be accepted.  However, there is still time to do some last minute exploration. 

 

The Open Choice program is for students, Pre-K through 12th grade, who would like to attend a suburban 

school. If you think this would be the correct option for your child, make sure to get your application in soon. 

 

The deadline for the magnet school lottery is February 28th.  There are still several fairs you can attend to find 

out about the themes and areas of concentration that various schools have to offer.  The next one is this 

Saturday, January 11th from 9:00 – 12:00 at Great Path Academy in Manchester.  On Saturday, February 8th 

also from 9:00 – 12:00, there is another magnet fair at Sports and Medical Sciences Academy in Hartford.  

Check the Hartford and CREC websites for other possible locations.  

 

If you know parents of current fifth grade students who are in the process of deciding where to go for middle 

school, HMTCA still has two informational sessions available in the near future. The first is Wednesday, 

January 22nd from 6:00 – 8:00 PM in the cafeteria.  The second is Saturday, February 22nd from 9:00 – 11:00 

AM in the cafeteria.  Both parents and students are encouraged to come and learn about our Early College 

Partnership with Trinity College and the other incredible educational advantages of HMTCA.  Please help us 

spread the word. 

 

 

INTERNET SAFETY AND TODAYôS TECHNOLOGY  

                

 

This is an absolute MUST for parents who are worried, interested in what their kids might be doing, or curious 

about the latest pitfalls of modern technology.  Author and retired law enforcement officer, Scott Driscoll, will 

talk about the benefits and dangers of today’s internet and technology, and show parents how to protect their 

families. As the owner of Internet Safety Concepts, Scott sees firsthand how a great resource can turn 

dangerous quickly. Please join us on Thursday, January 23rd for a light dinner in the cafeteria at 6:00 PM, 

followed by the presentation.  THIS IS FOR PARENTS ONLY!   

 

CELEBRATE OUR STUDENTôS FABULOUS ACHIEVEMENTS ON THE 2013 CMTs  

It’s time to celebrate the hard work and wonderful achievements of many of our students on the 2013 CMTs.  

We want to recognize those who were able to attain a 20 point increase on their vertical scale score in both 

reading and math or who were able to maintain goal or advanced levels in reading and math. 

So, PARENTS, we would like you to join us, Friday, January 24th in the cafeteria from 8:30 -9:30 AM for a light 

breakfast and some well deserved recognition.                  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                           

           

 College Corner          

 

 

SOPHOMORE AND JUNIOR PARENTS: THE PSAT SCORE HAVE ARRIVED! 

 

Juniors have already received their scores. Parents, please talk with your child about their scores. 

 

Sophomore parents, please know that Miss Tamburro is in the process of meeting with students to give them 

their scores and navigate My College QuickStart™. Please talk with your child and practice using this highly 

effective tool with them. 

 

My College QuickStart™ is an easy-to-use, online, personalized college and career planning tool available 

free of charge to all students who take the PSAT/NMSQT.  The information and answers your child provided 

when they took the test are incorporated into this useful tool, and it presents their data back to them in six 

main parts: 

 

¶ My Online Score Report- an enhanced score report that allows students to review each test question, 

the student’s answer, and the correct answer with answer explanations. 

¶ My SAT Study Plan- a customized SAT study plan based on student PSAT/NMSQT test performance, 

highlighting skills for review and practice. 

¶ My Personality- a detailed personality test that helps students better understand their own strengths 

and interests. 

¶ My College Matches- a starter list of colleges based on the student’s state and indicated choice of 

major. 

¶ My Major and Career Matches- major and career matches that are compatible with the student’s 

general interests and personality type. 

¶ My AP® Potential- a report that shows students with AP® courses they may be ready for and which 

match the college majors that interest them. 

Access is available using the access code printed on the student’s paper score report, and the tool can be 

utilized throughout high school.  Using My College QuickStart™ with your child, is a great way to guide your 

child through important aspects of the college-going process.  Visit www.collegeboard.org/quickstart.     

 

JUNIOR PLANNING NIGHT    

 

CALLING ALL HIGH SCHOOL JUNIOR AND PARENTS! 

You are invited to attend a Junior Planning Night on Thursday, February 6, 2014 from 6:30 PM – 8:00 PM in 

the HMTCA Cafeteria. The following topics will be discussed: 

¶ Post Secondary Options 

¶ Junior Planning Activities and Timeline 

¶ College Tests and Test Preparation 

¶ College/Career Resources Available 

¶ Naviance 

¶ Important Upcoming Events 

 

 

 

http://www.collegeboard.org/quickstart


 

 

 

  

 

NEW CLASS FOR HIGH SCHOOL JUNIORS 

 

All juniors have received a letter regarding signing up for a junior seminar course second semester.  The class 

will meet on either Day One or Day Two.  It will count as an elective, holding a value of .50 credits.  We strongly 

encourage every junior to take the course.  One of the exciting areas that will be covered in the class will be 

learning and practicing the skills needed to approach the college search and the application process.    

Students will be also engaged in exploring topics such as Naviance, SAT preparation, interview skills, 

completing the Common Application, resume writing, how to get the most out of a college fair, and college 

essay writing.        

 

If you haven’t brought your completed form to Miss Tamburro, you still have time.  

 

 

  

 

         

 

 

 

 

   

Community News  

 

                             

 

ñSHARE A SMILEò 

 

COMPASS is sponsoring an incredible service learning event called “Share a Smile”.  It will be held Friday, 

January 24th in the cafeteria at 3:30 PM.  The project will be to make Giggle Books for the younger children who 

come to events at HMTCA with parents and older siblings. The books will provide great entertainment and 

hands on activities.  All participants should come prepared with jokes, riddles, coloring pages or puzzles to put 

in the books.  Parents are welcome and encouraged to join in.  There is limited space so please contact 

Jasmine Mendez at (860) 695-7275 to reserve your space or if you have any questions.  Don’t miss this 

wonderful opportunity to make a child smile and earn service learning hours as well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports at HMTCA  

Winter Sports Off to a Great Start 

Our students are showing a lot of promise on the court, in the pool, and on the track.  Here are some of the 

early sports results. 

Middle School Boys Basketball 3-1 

Middle School Girls Basketball 1-0 

High School Boys Basketball  2-1 

High School Girls Basketball  2-0 

Middle School Swimming  1-0 

Indoor track team athletes are off to great starts in their meets.   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Reviews by Bengiovanni  

 

 

 

Each issue, our library media specialist, Mr. Bengiovanni will review books from the HMTCA library. This week , 

he will review two selections by Neal Shusterman, who visited HMTCA in November. 

      

Bruiser by Neal Shusterman 

Summary from Amazon.com  “When Brontë starts dating Brewster ‘Bruiser’ Rawlins—the guy voted Most Likely 
to Get the Death Penalty—her twin brother, Tennyson, isn’t surprised. But then strange things begin to occur. 
Tennyson and Brontë’s scrapes heal unnaturally fast, and cuts disappear before their eyes. What at first seems 
like their good fortune turns out to be more than they bargained for .” 

From Mr. Bengiovanni: “A first person book written from the perspective of four characters, Bruiser is a book 
without one main character.  Often a book has a male protagonist and a female friend, or a female protagonist 
and her male friend, but here the reader can choose who this book is really about.  Tennyson opens and closes 
the book with his chapters so many readers will think it is his book.  He suffers from weaknesses that we all face 
and readers will relate to his issues.  At one point Tennyson has the opportunity to feel his own pain, or to let 
someone else feel it and although he feels guilty, he allows someone else to feel his pain.  Brontë’s chapters are 
the closest to what he audience would consider the moral voice of reason.  Her decisions are usually aligned 
with what the reader would want the ‘good guy’ to do in a given situation.  Hearing from Brewster and his 
younger brother provides the reader with the necessary background to understand this strange character and 
his unique situation.  This book is not as happy as The Schwa Was Here, nor as series as Unwind.  Still, if you 
like Shusterman, this book will not disappoint. 

The Schwa Was Here by Neal Shusterman 

Summary from Amazon.com “They say his clothes blend into the background, no matter where he stands. They 
say a lot of things about the Schwa, but one thing’s for sure: no one ever noticed him. Except me. My name is 
Antsy Bonano, and I was the one who realized the Schwa was “functionally invisible” and used him to make 
some big bucks. But I was also the one who caused him more grief than a friend should. So if you all just shut 
up and listen, I’ll tell you everything there is to know about the Schwa, from how he got his name, to what really 
happened with his mom. I’ll spill everything. Unless, of course, ‘the Schwa Effect’ wipes him out of my brain 
before I’m done” 

From Mr. Bengiovanni: “The main character Antsy has not only his strange friend, Calvin Schwa, but also has to 

deal with a cranky old shut in, who Antsy is indebted to and also a blind girl, who both Calvin and Antsy like.  

Hanging around with a man who doesn’t want to be seen, a boy who can’t be seen, and a girl who can’t see, 

leads to a light hearted, classic, easy reading, enjoyable comedy.  Known for Unwind, many will maintain this is 

his best book; I would not disagree 

Check out the HMTCA Library Website for links to more great books.                 

 

 

 

http://hmtcamediacenter.weebly.com/
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Pictures+of+People+Reading+Books&qpvt=Pictures+of+People+Reading+Books&FORM=IGRE&adlt=strict

